Evansville District Walk to Emmaus Newsletter

June 2020

P.O. Box 805, Evansville, IN 47705-0805

Volume 5-2020



June Gathering There will be No In-Person Gathering



EDWE 2020 — Board Election

Elections are being held in June via SurveyMonkey or paper ballot here in the Newsletter.

We are conducting our annual Board Election via email or mail-in ballot this year due to the cancellation of our in-person Gatherings because of COVID-19 concerns.

Please vote by following this link https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/N29553L

or by filling out this ballot and mailing it to Rebecca Fenn, 74 Guttenberg Lane, Tell City, IN 47586.

EDWE 2020 Elections

Mail in Ballot

1. Please vote for new members of the EDWE Board. You m	nay vote for as many as
six. A check mark indicates "Yes" and unchecked box indicat	tes "No." Terms begin in
September.	

- ☐ Sherri Harding, Tell City 2 year term
- ☐ Justin Campbell, Mt. Vernon 3 year term
- ☐ Ron Fuhrman, Santa Claus 3 year term
- ☐ Beth Boling, Evansville, 2 year term
- 2. Write in:

Evansville District Walk to Emmaus Newsletter—Page 2

June 2020

P.O. Box 805, Evansville, IN 47705-0805

Volume 5-2020

10 Prayers God always answers — Prayer 9 of 10



"Align my heart with yours." - This world can be a mean spirited place and it can be hard sometimes not to hold judgment, resentment, or other feelings in our hearts. By asking the Lord to align our hearts with his and asking for forgiveness, he can cleanse us of the toxic things that build up in our hearts and be more aligned with him. He loves us and wants us to be more like him so this is a prayer he will always answer.

Sponsorship



Hello! My name is Beth Broshears and I made EDWE #40 and sat at the Table of Martha.

I absolutely love being a part of this community and getting to serve on the 4th Day as a board member for the last four years. The last two years I have been the Sponsor Chair and that is so rewarding because without you, the sponsor, we would not be having upcoming walks #94 and #95.

So what does it take to be a sponsor? Prayerfully consider who you want to sponsor, transportation to and from the campground, gathering Agape letters, attending send off, can-

dlelight, closing and follow up by attending gatherings and reunion groups.

Who do you sponsor? Do you have someone in mind? Remember the Walk is not for "fixing" people, your pilgrim should be growing in their journey of faith. We want them to run back to their church and say "here I am, ready to help!"

Are you ready to extend that invitation? Talk to the person, tell them about the weekend, nothing is secret (although some things like the agape and candlelight are delightful surprises). Applications are on the website and available at every gathering.

This was my original article to be published before COVID19 and after reading it again, I realize that it still stands. However, since we are still social distancing printing an application off the website is your best option and if you do not have access to a printer we can mail you an application. So call up that person you have been praying for to sponsor and offer this wonderful gift. The walks are just around the corner.

DeColores!

Evansville District Walk to Emmaus Newsletter—Page 3

June 2020

P.O. Box 805, Evansville, IN 47705-0805

Volume 5-2020

Evansville District Walk to Emmaus Board Members

Community Lay Director

Rebecca Fenn 812.719.1172

rebeccafenn1983@gmail.com

Head Spiritual Director

Mike Turner 812.499.3839 mwtlrt1980@psci.net

Assistant Community Lay Director

Butch Hoofer 812.393.9237 <u>hoofer-chas@sbcglobal.net</u>

Secretary

Julie Dauby 812.719.3711 juliedauby@hotmail.com

Treasurer

Debbie Steinkamp Pipken 812.480.1442 <u>steinie@sit-co.net</u>

Agape/Reunion Groups

Jill Oeding 812.430.9386 jillmoeding@gmail.com

Communications Coordinator

Open Board Position

Sponsorship

Beth Broshears 812.629.4406

babroshears@yahoo.com

Gathering Coordinator

Don Roettger 812.453.3140 wrenchboss1@yahoo.com

Tech & Facilities

Connie Mabee 812.459.8234 conniemabee@gmail.com

Clothing

Roger Blair 270.313.4352

blairfamily121459@gmail.com

Music/Worship

Paul Northcutt 812.489.0554 gospelguitar@hotmail.com

Registrar

Shannon Gehlhausen 812.453-5496 Sgehlhausen@psci.net

Spiritual Director

Steve Buse 812.489.0101 pastorbuse@gmail.com

Spiritual Director

Chris Poehlein 812.686.0116 chrisp65@psci.net



Community Classifieds

Please make note of EDWE's new address. EDWE, P.O. Box 805, Evansville, Indiana 47705.

When there is a death of a family member connected to our EDWE Community, please contact an EDWE board member. This will assist us with extending our condolences, prayers and support to the family.

New Pilgrim Applications are available on the <u>www.edwe.com</u> website.

If you are interested in working on a Walk, Volunteer forms are available on our website. The following link will take you to all EDWE forms: http://edwe.com/index.php?page=forms member. You can turn them in at a gathering or mail to: Team Selection Committee Chair, C/O EDWE, P.O. Box 805, Evansville, Indiana 47705.

EDWE needs <u>Musicians and Song Leaders</u> for our Gatherings and/or upcoming Walks. Please contact our Music Coordinator Paul Northcutt.

If you would like to share what the Lord is doing in your life, please consider being a <u>Monthly witness speaker</u> at an upcoming Gathering. Please contact Gathering Coordinator Don Roettger.

The EDWE Board is looking for someone to serve as the EDWE/ Chrysalis Liaison. If you're interesting in serving in this capacity, please contact any Board member.

The Board wants you to know:

Plans are being made to have a September Cookout at the Dale City Park before the September Gathering

Extremely important to continue giving love offerings to EDWE.

To give your Love Offering, please mail it to:

Evansville District Walk to Emmaus
P.O. Box 805
Evansville, IN 47705

or to

EDWE Treasure 74 Guttenberg Lane Tell City, IN 47586

